Village of Lagrange Committee of Whole Minutes

Record of Proceedings

October 13, 2022
Council President Kincannon started the Committee of Whole meeting at 6:50 p.m.  The following council members were present:  Flynn, Gregory, Kincannon, Dill, and Karpinski.

We received confirmation from the engineer that the concrete block of the former Screw Products building is in good condition.  Star Inc. agreed and indicated that the building looks structurally sound.  They built the Wellington fire station among other structures.  They estimated that it would cost $800,000 to $1,040,000 to build an 8,000 square foot municipal maintenance facility.  Their estimate did not include standard electrical, heating, or ventilation systems.  If we approve the roof resolution at this evening’s council meeting, the work can begin this year.
Administrator Gates presented a vehicle and equipment inventory list from Melissa Lilly of buildings and grounds.  The last pickup truck we purchased was in 2018.  Therefore, a new pickup truck may be a priority along with a new hot box.  Gates will ask Lilly to prioritize the “poor” condition items.  Council then will prioritize purchases and a 5-year cycle will be set up.
The police department is due for a new vehicle in 2023.  It is estimated to cost $50,000.  The police department has an every-other-year vehicle rotation schedule.  

The group then reviewed the open items list and discussed Christmas on the Square.  

Gates met with Don Romancak and Nathasha Cresap from the Lorain County Storm Water District.  They discussed our request for ARPA funds for our retention pond.  They also share updates on the Kelner Ditch project.  The township still has the petition.  The county will have a 50-minute drone video that should be available to view in December.  They are looking for a facility to hold a public meeting for 2,000+/- people in January.

The township has not received funding from the county commissioners for the park driveway.  They would like to know if we would split the cost with them.  It is too late in the season to do it this year.  It could be a spring 2023 project.
The Facebook page for the police department has been disabled.  Instead of having a separate page, Chief Laubenthal will communicate information to Kincannon and/or Homer-Miller for posting on the village Facebook page.

There being no further business, the Committee of the Whole meeting ended at 7:31 p.m.  
Signed: ____________________________
Attested by: ______________________________
Gary Kincannon, Council President

        Christie Homer-Miller, Fiscal Officer

Date: ___________________________  
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